
Report to Newton Poppleford and Harpford Parish Council 

I’m sorry that I am unable to attend this month’s meeting as I am away on Monday evening (it’s still 

half term for one of my children).  

Here are the key items for me to report: 

1. As you will be aware the section 19 report into the flooding in the Otter Valley on 9th May 

2023 has been published and the parish council has I believe already received a copy. There 

are specific action points for Harpford, Venn Ottery, Newton Poppleford and Burrow, all 

within the Newton Poppleford parish council area: 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 



I think it would be a good idea to convene a meeting the statutory authorities and the parish 

council to discuss the action points, timescales and outstanding matters. Please let me know 

if you would like me to arrange this. As far as Venn Ottery is concerned, DCC have already 

completed their initial assessment and I have convened a meeting on Tuesday 7th November 

with DCC representatives, Cllr Chris Burhop, a representative from Newton Poppleford Parish 

Council (Cllr Howard Hughes I believe) and Venn Ottery residents. 

2. I attended the Community Resilience Meeting  on Monday 23rd October at the Pavillion in 

Newton Poppleford. A big thank you for to Newton Poppleford Parish Council for arranging 

this event and providing refreshments. It was extremely well attended with I estimate 

around 70 people including members of the public and parish councillors from this and 

neighbouring parishes. I was interested to hear speakers from both Devon Communities 

together and Lympstone flood group on the subject of flood plans, as well as the 

Environment Agency talking about natural flood management solutions. 

 

3. I have pressed DCC highways (again) for an update on the completion of the wig wag 

installation and signage – once I have more information I will get back to you. 

Cllr Jess Bailey 

Devon County Council (Otter Valley) 

29th October 2023 


